
 

SEEL placement panel was held on Thursday 8th  June 2023 at UCL.  The panel was chaired by the 
London PEP representative on the SEEL Consortium Executive Committee (SCEC). The PEPs 



recommendations to change the process for the following year.  The key issues to be considered by 
the task and finish group are: 

�x To review the criteria and process for agreeing exceptional considerations. 
�x To review the key principles of the Placement panel (balancing needs of TEPs and those of 

Services -including degree of flexibility permitted especially around 5th choices 
�x To consider if there is a need to change the current process of requiring TEPs wanting a 

placement in London to have 2 inner London two outer London and one out of London 
placement.  

�x To review the process for offering placements to trainees registered at NOREMID-SW 
consortium Training Programmes. 

�x To clarify the criteria for appeals, and the management of the appeals process 
 

Any agreed changes to the process as a result of decisions from the task and finish group will be 
highlighted on the SEEL website. 

I would like to thank each panel member for their contribution, and particularly their determination 
to get the best possible outcome for this cohort of TEPS and for participating LAs.  It is a long day that 
requires intense and sustained concentration by all members.  In addition, I would like to extend my 
thanks to Ivona Klemensova and the team at UCL who provided excellent paperwork and invaluable 
administrative support. 

Finally, the panel is very appreciative to all PEPs from Local Authorities who 


